
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Held at Scottish Athletics, The Gyle, Edinburgh
On 30th May 2018
PRESENT
Margaret Brown (Convenor)


Brenda Stephen(Secretary)

Shona Malcolm (Officials’ Development)

Rob Dalziel (Officials’ Coordinator)
Alistair Aitchison (Track )



Mike Forrest
(Timekeeper) 


Dave Finlayson (Photo Finish)

Margaret McInally(admin)


 

Marjory Cook (Endurance) 
Alasdhair Love (Events Manager)

Leslie Roy (President of scottishathletics))


1.Chairman’s Opening Remarks

Margaret thanked everyone for their commitment.  She was sad to reflect on the death of Joe Bruce who died recently and the Commission observed a moment’s quiet reflection.
The feedback from the Training Day on 15th April had been positive and, with 53 attendees, seemed worthwhile repeating on an annual basis and to this end a date (30th March) is already in the Calendar for next year.
2. Apologies: 
Margaret Ann MacLachlan, Joyce Rammell, Liz Wilder, Mark Munro
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 21st February.
· RRR – Working subgroup.  All Clubs and officials to push for more people to be trained or involved in officiating.  It is a problem throughout the country as appreciated by those involved with YDL at UK level.  Paperwork is still a barrier for many.  A very successful course was run for Timekeepers in July 2017, at the request of a club, where 50% of attendees have achieved L1 status, or better  so that shows what can be achieved.  Margaret Ann offered to liaise with all course candidates to try to keep them involved.  
· Ally is on final edit of Support Guide for Tech Set Up.
· Ally confirmed that he is working hard with representatives from European Indoor Championships to ensure that officials from Scotland and young officials are well represented.  Margaret Brown and Mark Munro are also fighting our corner.  Site visits and meetings with Malcolm Rogers and Chris Cohen are proceeding.  Decisions and timescale are yet to come.

· Shona was able to confirm that the Officials’ Training Calendar is continuing online with regular updates.

· Ally did contact all the clubs for volunteers to help at the Districts.  Some notable success with a few clubs but still not enough from many.  Training course attendees were also contacted with some limited success.
· Applications have been received for a new representative from the Track and Field Commission to sit on our Commission.  Meeting should confirm on the 6th June.
4. Chairman’s Report  (Report from Margaret Brown)
Sadly, once again, we have lost one of our long-serving Officials.  Joe Bruce was a Timekeeper who, apart from other activities, officiated at both Edinburgh Commonwealth Games, as well as the 2008 World Cross Country.  A full article on Joe can be found on the SA website.

Outdoor season is now well under way with the always challenging District Championships completed and the ever busy months of May & June on the horizon.  School events continue to depend on Scottish Athletic Official support adding to the fixtures for all those who make themselves available, especially mid-week events.

Commission Roles Length of Time

As discussed at a previous Commission meeting a decision has, I believe, still to be confirmed regarding the maximum term which an individual can remain in a Role.  In order to come into line with others it was suggested that a maximum of two 4 year terms be put in place for all.  For discussion on Wednesday 30th May (See AOCB)
Re-Structure of Officials’ Commission

In an effort to maximise the productive activity of the Commission a proposed re-structure was circulated to all members for consideration.  Any change agreed would be implemented for the August Commission Meeting.  Proposed sub-group structure will be available at the meeting.  For discussion and decision on Wednesday 30th May (See AOCB)
District Championship Reports – All Reports circulated prior to this meeting and discussed.  A common thread was failure by some athletes to read information (Ally will look again at the way information is listed – but getting some people to read anything is a challenge)
Starting Team Meeting

A meeting took place on Thursday evening, 26th April.  The meeting was chaired by Mark Munro, Ally Love & Margaret Brown.  The meeting was held in an effort to try to allay a number of issues which had arisen over the last 12 months.  Following some discussion it was agreed to completely re-structure the Discipline and expressions of interest were sought from those who wanted to be involved.  The closing date for this is 27th May and it may be possible to receive an update at the Commission meeting.

**No decision as yet

Officials’ Conference

A provisional date of Sunday 21st October has been identified for the 2018 Officials’ Conference.  Once again, by popular demand, Carnegie Conference Centre is the preferred venue.  Content and structure of the Conference for this year needs to be discussed at the Commission meeting on 30th May and passed over to the Working Group for the finer details to be worked out in the near future. (Suggested subgroup established and a couple of suggestions)
Competition Timetables & Welfare of Officials

Reading comments from District Championships, particular emphasis seems to be made regarding lack of officials.  Many I think are finding it difficult to continually be asked to give more and more for what turns out to be a full-on day/weekend(s) with little regard to welfare of officials.  How long can this continue?  How long can we be asking for all to extend their already depleted good will?!

How can this possibly be encouraging to new recruits?

While we have tried to address some of the issues by keeping TT to an 8-hour day, should we take this further by ensuring, at every event, that there is a recognised break if there are not enough officials to continue without one?  For further discussion

UKA Level 5 Allocations

Allocations for all Level 4 officials have now been made for all UKA televised events.  Details of these are easily accessible via the British Athletics website.

Level 4 Upgrading

At the time of writing this Report no information is yet available on the BA website for 2018.  However, previously, for those officials being recommended for Upgrading to Level 4 the Questions become available on 1st June for submission by 1st September.  It is anticipated that they will still have the facility available to submit by 31 July and returned for correction if necessary prior to finally submitting by 1st September.

ProSport International (officials’ kit)

Not a huge take-up so far from officials to benefit from their Reward Scheme £30 towards an item(s) of kit.  However, those who have taken this up are all extremely pleased with their purchases and very keen to be modelling/showing these off.  Quite a variety of items have been bought, ranging from bags to sweatshirts, polo shirts, gillets and jackets.

Facilities

Concern recently about the quality of some implements at athletic venues - Question whether SA should be paying full price where there are sub-standard pieces of equipment?
**Margaret Brown pointed out that, measures taken in an emergency, when equipment fails, should not be used as a reason for stadia to fail to address issues and to buy replacement equipment when needed.  It was suggested that where equipment is not available to buy (like droppers for High Jump) that links to engineering firms should be sought to design and make specific equipment.
HLM Nominations 2018 

Very soon we will be asked again for nominations for HLM for 2018.  It would be appreciated if this matter could be given some attention by all Commission members prior to the May meeting.

5. REPORTS
(a) Discipline Heads
Track – (Report by Alistair Aitchison)

1 Level 3 Officials progressing to Level 4

2 Level 1 Officials progressing to Level 2

1 Asst. Officials Progressing to Level 1

Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)

General
There has been a good start to the summer season and pleasing to see a number of our newly-trained officials making themselves available and gaining experience.

It is worrying that there is a steady stream of withdrawals from the Combined Events Championships in July, all for very valid reasons. I now have concerns for the conduct of the event in the field. 

Upgrading

Four L3 officials progressing towards L4, with probably two being presented this year.

Three very keen L2s are now working towards L3 and will achieve that this year. 

A number of newly licensed L1s are progressing to L2 and at least two upgrading reports have been done. It remains to be seen whether club-only officials will continue to appear at league competitions.

Timekeepers - (Report from Mike Forrest)

One upgrade to Level 2 - Kenny Duncan (Pitreavie)

Joe Bruce – both an athlete and official (Timekeeper) passed away on Friday 27th April. The Timekeeping Peer Group wish to thank Scottish Athletics for the excellent article on the web site news section that appeared following |Joe’s death, covering his athletics’ career.

Dearth of Timekeepers. I will not repeat my comments in my last report, concerning the lack of volunteers coming forward to do timekeeping – they still apply. In fact, the concerns of the Timekeeping Peer Group in this area are increasing. Courses need people, and meetings need timekeepers.

Level 2 report form. It is intriguing to see, that it would appear, that Level 2 officials are acceptable as Chiefs/Officials for Level 1 Licence meetings, and by implication that Power of 10 (PoT) will accept the results of these meetings. In the British Athletics Level 2 report form there is no requirement for any timekeeping analysis. Thus, it is possible that results could be submitted to PoT, (and accepted), for a meeting timed by timekeepers, who had never had their accuracy assessed. The view of the Timekeeping Peer Group is that to be approved, applications for Level 2 Timekeeping must be accompanied by at least one analysis of a minimum of 20 races, with an average of 70%, or better, within one tenth – report by Level 3 or above Timekeeper.  

Hoary chestnuts – now we are working outdoors:-

1) The availability of working wind gauges at meetings, (rather lack of same) is raising its’ head again. 

2) Whilst outside Timekeeping Peer Group remit, but on a personal basis, the issue of the failure of meeting organisers to provide radios at meetings continues to occur.

Finishing on a positive note – Martin Rowe, Level 3 Timekeeper, from Surrey (South of England), now living in Edinburgh, has formally transferred himself to Scotland and has already been active at a number of meetings. Delighted to have you join us, Martin.

Photo Finish – (Report from Dave Finlayson)
We have one official progressing towards Level 4 PF to be presented this year. We only require one more report to complete the requirements.

Several level 2s are progressing to Level 3.

A Level 1 PF Course took place this month in Kilmarnock with 18 applicants 16 of whom took part.

We held a ‘Scottish Championship PF Network setup’ and ‘PF Camera Setup Workshop’ for PF officials and others at the Officials Training Day.

We will hold a Camera Setup Workshop for the benefit of the Kilmarnock/Ayrshire officials to enable them to setup their newly purchased Lynx Camera. This will happen when we can find a suitable time slot.

Trinity Numbers:

Level 1 - 12

Level 2 - 7

Level 3 - 5

Level 4 – 9

Within the numbers there are some that are PF as second discipline and others that do not want to officiate in PF any more but are still on the Trinity list.

We are receiving more and more request to carry out Photofinish at OGMs (and GAA) and Schools events. This is putting a strain on the small number of officials that can carry out setup that do not work full time. We are very close to saying no to some event organisers.

Starter / Marksman 
No Report
Administration– (Report by Margaret McInally)
There is nothing of note since the last meeting.  The allocations lists still look bare, but we are surviving….. it’ll be alright on the night (day)!  It’s perhaps not the best for planning, but thanks to folk stepping in at each event, they happen.  Something tells me nothing will change!

(b) Track and Field Officials’ Co-ordinator

Quiet period for the Officials Coordinator; a small number of emails received regarding changes of availability, and 3 further Campaigns sent out requesting officials for the SUCA International and 2 for the Jumps Grand Prix’s; two additional requests looking for officials for the Central AC & Falkirk Vics Club Championships and Clackmannanshire Secondary Athletics Championships, will be sent out this week.
Mail chimp Trinity Officials List, statistics (11/02/18)

· 628 subscribers (Feb 643)

· 73Unsubscribed (Feb 63)

· 140 Cleaned (Feb 129)

Details of “Unsubscribers” and “Cleaned” email addresses are available if required.

Once an address has been cleaned by Mailchimp there is no way to reinstate it which has caused issues with a few officials.

(c) Officials’ Recruitment & Retention
Margaret Ann has agreed to work with Shona to discuss a follow up for candidates attending courses.  It was suggested that a subgroup including a representative of all disciplines (Head of Discipline to approach a volunteer or self-nominate) should meet (Shona will look at setting up the Meeting).  As always it was accepted by the Commission that every member and official are vital in the success of this subgroup.
(d) Facilities

1 
Craigswood

Cage has now been repaired. Minor work still required

Grass cutters damaged top of shot board – now repaired

Neil Boyle, manager, has produced a monthly newsletter with information regarding maintenance carried out or any issues arising which may affect users.

2 
Inverness


Still no update on installation of indoor pole vault

3
Grangemouth


Pole Vault – old set of uprights have been repaired with parts supplied by Norma Bruce


A new set of uprights have been purchased for competition. These have yet to be installed.


The uprights will fit inside the side foam inserts on the CG bed.


They have brought out the CG hurdles and these are now deployed around the circular track.


Have arranged for 20 of the old hurdles to be transferred to George Duncan track at Perth.


Another bubble has appeared in track in one of outside lanes beyond 200m start. 


There are ongoing problems with trying to fit horizontal jump inserts to west end pit. These are too shallow to take Mondo inserts. Screws in base plate have to be raised to fit shallower inserts. This is then a problem when replacing blank inserts.


Have produced a few sets of scoreboards from sets which blew over. Used them at SUCA and the officials/spectators thought that they were fine.


A bit ‘Heath Robinson’, but better than nothing.

4
Meadowbank


Have had a couple of meetings with manager regarding current facilities in Edinburgh.


Cage moving to Daniel Stewart’s College


Pole Vault will be moved to Saughton. A tight fit, but will be OK.


Work now being done on equipment. Limited storage at new facility.


Have arranged for manager to visit both Scotstoun and Aberdeen to look at facilities, multiple use and track etiquette.


5  George Duncan


Visited and discussed some of problems. Work on going to address areas of concern.


Manager will arrange to collect 20 hurdles from Grangemouth.

Visited both Grangemouth & Kilmarnock to try to resolve a number of issues. Some resolved, others ongoing and will be addressed in due course.

(e) Health and Safety

Margaret Ann sent an email to Michael Hunt (health and safety UKA) requesting information re incidents reported online but which at present are not all recorded locally.  She suggested an update sent quarterly to Scotland and is awaiting a reply.  At the meeting it was suggested that good practice for MMs would be to make Margaret Ann aware of any incidents when sending a report. 
 (f) Commission Representatives (Track and Field)
Leslie gave a brief update highlighting dates of upcoming events already available. Events specific events information available.
Marjory Cook (RR and CC)
Next seasons dates are available.  Marjory informed the group that Alex Jackson had retired from the RR and CC Commission and that she was looking for a replacement to attend the Officials Commission meetings as she would like to step down (Margaret Brown expressed the thanks of the Commission for her many years involvement)
6. Update from Officials’ Development Officer (Report by Shona Malcolm)
Attended UKA Education Sub Group Meeting on 15 March. 

· On-Line Health & Safety Course in progress with Paul and John Drisdol, will piolet then look at Generic for on-line, or include in Discipline Specific with questions. 

· Level 1 Officials moving to Level 2 must have a written report, written by a Level 3 or above. Report form on the website, different from the Level 2 to Level 3 form.

· Looking at updating the Leve 4 material and delivery to be more interactive but must keep to same time for delivery. Matrix to be written for each discipline.  

Training Courses.(Since last Meeting)

· Assistant Officials – Meadowmill = 9

· Level 1 - Track – Inverness = 7, Field – Inverness = 8, Starters – Emirates = 11, Endurance – Emirates = 1, Photo Finish – Kilmarnock = 16

· Health & Safety – Inverness = 13, Emirates = 9, Kilmarnock = 6

· Risk Awareness – Emirates = 4

CPD Opportunities.

· False Start Set-up and Operation and Tess – Grangemouth = 7

· Photo Finish Set-up – Grangemouth = 5

· UKA Officials Conference = about 14 attended

· National Training Day = 53 attended. Went well with good feedback. 

Looking at a Club Officials Mentoring Programme. This would be take place in the club on a club night and would be no more than 1 hour for between 4-6 weeks or nights. I have put together a small presentation to be delivered to parents and helpers, this would be followed with a practical session on Track, Field, Timekeeping, Starting, and Admin. Plan is to use local experienced officials to run this and to take the fear factor away from helpers. At the end of this the hope would then be for the club to run an officials course. Aberdeen has offered to pilot this next month. Looking at other clubs, possible Team East Lothian. 

National Officials Conference–21st October at Carnegie Conference Centre.  I am looking for ideas for workshops. 

7. Update from Events Management Team.

Ally shared a very detailed debrief document on the Indoor Season with the Commission.  He had highlighted a number of important items pertinent to officials and these were discussed.

· Officials Commission/Allocations – Only appoint Tech Manager and Team that can and willing to attend Friday evenings.  This enhances their own experience and learning and ensures smooth operation of events.  This is for Indoor meetings only at Emirates, expenses are available.

· Officials Commission - Allocations/Number of Volunteers – improvement needed on retention of officials from training courses and them achieving their licence. MAM volunteered to act as liaison between newly trained officials to encourage and support more to gain their licence and volunteer at events.

· False start protocols to be taken forward by discipline.  Extra time requirements for Track umpires to get in position – Track & Start Disciplines to look at communications required between Start and Track team before race to allow umpire movement.

· – Potential Suggestion for Conference, how to defuse a situation – privacy.

· AL to draft amended AMM role description and suggest to Officials Commission. (The draft was looked at during the Meeting and approved.  As there are implications re duties of NTD and MM, the revised list of Management Roles will be made available to all officials asap)
8. AOCB

1 Dates for Conference and Training Days
Conference confirmed as 21st October and Training Day for Saturday 30th March.

2. Restructuring of Commission.- 

***Most in agreement with Proposed sub-group structure.  Margaret Brown agreed to look again at the Agenda with a view to providing time for serious consideration to fewer issues per meeting and relying on any points being raised prior to the meeting on receipt of individual Reports (Reports ideally circulated at least a couple of days ahead of the Meeting)

 Need to gather names for Subgroups – Facilities, Services to Officials

Conference –Suggested subgroup of Shona, Margaret Ann, Margaret McInally and George Sneddon.  

Health, Safety and Welfare – Margaret Ann and Rob
3. Commission Roles Length of Time

***This was accepted, with the added decision that self-nomination forms would be sent out yearly so that all officials were aware of the potential to be involved on the Commission.(1st October suggested)  The need for succession planning within all disciplines and Commission Roles was recognised at the Meeting as vital

4. SAOA – Request for Mentoring Information
Individual heads of Discipline are happy to pass on information.  The Commission are keen to have an input from SAOA on their suggestions for a more effective mentoring process.
5.GENERAL DATA PROTECTION  REGULATIONS: -A discussion took place and information, passed on by Sue Gyford, shared.  Most of our activities would be considered core business function and sending out information, Newsletters etc should be OK.  We will be advised by scottishathletics.
6. Help for Clubs Convening Meetings at League/ Open Level
During the Meeting some concern was expressed at lack of knowledge in this area, by some clubs, and Shona agreed that, through the Club Together Leaders Conference, a workshop on how to run events as the convening club could be suggested (many remember these in the past).

It was stressed that Scotland should be rightly proud of the standard achieved at these meetings and the innovations which we now treat as standard practice, but always room for improvement.
8. Date of next Meeting – Commission Meeting –29th Aug  2018 (proposed)


